
 

 
 

Together with our community we achieve extraordinary things 

April 2022 
 
 
Dear Parent/Carer 
 
I am writing to share with you the additional support we have put in place for our Year 11 
students to ensure they are in the strongest possible position when sitting their GCSE exams 
during the next half term. External examinations start on Monday 16 May 2022, and we are 
aware that some of our students find it difficult to carry out independent revision at home.  
 
In order to provide additional support for our students we are opening the Academy until 
6.00pm Monday – Thursday and until 4:20pm on Friday for supervised revision sessions from 
Tuesday 3 May 2022 until the end of the exams.  
 
Staff will be on hand to provide support and resources during this time and refreshments will 
be provided. However, these sessions will not be led by teachers and the expectation is that 
students will be carrying out their own revision using the materials provided by their class 
teachers or through online platforms. Staff will be there in a supportive role to ensure students 
are carrying out purposeful revision, to offer well-being support and direct students to 
appropriate revision resources.  
 
We hope that this will provide your child with some further routine and structure in preparing 
for their GCSEs.  
 
The expectation is that all students need to carry out daily revision to keep on top of their 
preparation for their exams. Cramming the night before an exam is not the best way to 
prepare and revision should be spread out over a period of weeks and revisited regularly.  
 
Core intervention sessions will run as normal with teachers providing guided sessions based 
on areas of weakness, these are detailed below. 
 

Day Subject Notes 

Monday Science  
Maths 

Band A 
Band B 

Wednesday  English All students 

Thursday  Science 
Maths 

Band B 
Band A 

 
However, we will be running additional sessions the day before exams, which will take place 
between 3.20 and 5.00pm – and the morning of exams between 8:00 and 8.40pm to help 
offer some last-minute support and focus before exams. 
 
I have included the exam timetable at the end of this letter for your reference, this is also 
posted in the Year 11 section of our school website.  
 
We have planned celebrations for those students who have earnt an invitation through their 
hard work and effort during Year 11. Prom will take place on Friday 1 July 2022 between 7.00 
and 11.00pm, and there will be an end of year trip - we will confirm the date of this ASAP.  
 
Students will need to attend school full time in the run up to and during the exams and this will 
continue as normal until Friday 10 June 2022. Year 11 will then be able to attend school only 
for exams and revision sessions from Monday 13 June 2022 until their last exam.  
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If you have any questions about any of the information in this letter, or you would like to have 
a more general discussion about exam preparation, please do not hesitate to contact the 
school via email: info@appletonacademy.co.uk.  
 
Yours faithfully 
 

 
 
Kate Bateman 
Deputy Headteacher - Secondary Achievement and Standards 
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